Newsletter

PRINCE THORPE Frldag 17th. Januarg 2020

Dear parents, pupils, governors, staff and parishioners,

Last week I had the pleasure of working with Years 5/6 for a session and we discussed the awful fires in Australia.
After the lesson I was approached by two of our wonderful Year 6’s Gracie and Verity who suggested that as a
school it would be nice if we raised some money to help the animals that are struggling as their homes have been
destroyed. The girls have suggested that on Friday 24™ January we have a non-uniform day and any money raised
will be sent to the WWF Australian fund who Gracie has researched and they are in need of support. Girls your
kindness is a credit to our school. Well done.

Warwickshire Road Safety Club

Warwickshire Road Safety Club visited pupils at school yesterday to
deliver interactive and engaging road safety education workshops. The
workshops reminded all pupils of the Warwickshire Road Safety Code:

THINK about roads

STOP and WAIT before the kerb
LOOK and LISTEN carefully for traffic
THINK about what to do

CROSS safely, looking and listening

Workshops reinforced safe behaviours and the importance of making safe choices. For KS1 pupils this included
holding hands with a trusted adult, staying away from the kerb and always looking for a safe place to cross with an
adult. For KS2 pupils, key messages included identifying hazards, limiting distractions and taking responsibility for
making sensible and safe choices.

Thank you to Kate for delivering such engaging sessions with the children.

Considerate Parking

We have received another complaint this week about a resident’s drive being blocked again at one of the cottages at
the end of the road. Can we emphasise again that nobody should be parking across driveways. For Before and After
School Club drop off and collection the school carpark should not be used. Thank you for your understanding.

School Dinners

There are still a number of parents who have not paid for this half term’s school meals. Parents should have now
received an email advising the amended amount if credits were due. Please ensure payments are sent into school by
Monday 20" January. Cash or cheque payable to Warwickshire County Council please.

Music Fees
Payment for this terms fees was due today. If you have not already done so please send payment into school on
Monday 20" January. The cost this terms is £60 — cash or cheque payable to Our Lad’s School please.

Twitter/Facebook For up to date information and sharing what we are up to keep an eye on our Twitter feed
@OurPrincethorpe and Facebook Page — Our Lady’s Primary School, Princethorpe @QurPrincethorpe

OurladysPrincethorpe @0
Lunchtime chess club in full
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Parent Governor
A reminder that we are now hoping to recruit two new parent Governor’s. Information was sent out last Friday. If
you are interested please request an application form from the School office.

Before and After School Club Committee meeting.

You will remember in the letter (Consultation answers) that was sent home before the break that we are hosting a
meeting on Wednesday 22" January at 6pm to form a parent and school committee for a term for the transition
period. Please register your interest in attending to Mrs Batson no later than Monday 20" January.

Time to Shine
Save the date — Time to Shine will be 6pm on the 5" February.

Special Mentions

Workers of the Year R Year 1 Year 2 Year 3 Year 4 Year 5 Year 6
Week © Jenson Hugo Huxley Harry Gracie
@Q@w@@ Y2 - Jessica P 1** — Daniel Y6
X +* Y3 - Austin 2" — Verity Y6
<3§$ );‘% Y4 - Poppy M 3 — Noah y5
J’FA@, Y5 - Clara
Y6 — Elliot

Attendance and Punctuality Total attendance for week for whole school: 98%

Year R Year 1 Year 2 Year 3 Year 4 Year 5 Year 6
7% 3% 99% 100% © 9% 8% 100% ©
Next Week at a Glance:
Date Time Activity , .
Mon 20th Jan 9am Mission Assembly The God Who Speaks
3.15-4.15pm | French Club The Year of the Word
“Here is the light you will
Tues 21st Jan 9am Assembly reveal to the nations” Luke
2:32
Wed 22nd Jan PM
2.00pm Year 1&2 & Y5&6 PE lesson
3.15-4.15pm | Basketball
Thurs 23rd Jan Am
3.15 - | Reception and Years 3- 6 P.E lesson Our Mission of the
4.15PM Dodgeball Y3-6 Week:
To accept our place in
Fri 24th Jan 9am Celebration Assembly God’s family.
Non Uniform Day 3.15-5.00pm | Irish Dancing

Have a lovely weekend!
Mrs R Batson
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